
The Mission of Glastonbury Bicycle Advisory Group is to advise Town leadership on policies, programs and 
facilities to continually enhance our Bicycle Friendly Community. 

Glastonbury Bicycle Advisory Group 
Meeting Notes 

September 12, 2019 
7:30 – 9:00 am 

3rd Floor Town Hall, Engineering Conference Room 

 
1) Introductions 

The meeting started at 7:34 A.M.  A list of attendees is included at the end of this document. 
 

2) Updates 
a) Bike Walk Glastonbury  

W Mis provided an update received through J Stein.  Bike Walk Glastonbury is interested in providing 
signage along the route between the multiuse trail and the start of the existing trail at Smith School.  
This would guide bicyclists and pedestrians from one trail to the other, as well as inform motorists of 
bicyclists and pedestrians on the route.  The signage will be coordinated with the timing of trail 
completion.      
 

b) Town departments 
i. Engineering 
W Mis provided an update as received through Town engineers.  The remaining easement required for 
the multiuse trail has been executed, and design and permitting of the trail are complete.  We are now 
waiting for final finding approval from DOT.  Once the finding agreement is signed and returned, the 
project will be advertised for bid.  The likely schedule is for a bid in the last quarter of 2019 with 
construction in 2020.   
 
ii. Parks and Recreation    
W Mis provided an update as received through A Park.  CT Cycling Advancement Program (CCAP)  was 
unable to secure a coach for a fall start to the youth cycling team program.  They are working to get 
someone on board for a spring start.   
 
iii. Police 
J Hodder reported that sidewalk repair is occurring along Main Street.   
Cross walk signs are being destroyed by motorists hitting them/running them over with vehicles.  Signs 
are sent to Public Works to repair, and new signs cost around $120 each.  Mis asked if Officer Magrey 
could (again) address pedestrian and bike safety in his weekly Glastonbury Citizen column, and include 
the cost of pedestrian crossing signs.   

   
iv. Health  
W Mis reported that she will participate in a CRCOG conference call later this month regarding the Bike 
Share RFP.     
 

3) Other items 
a) Celebration of MUT planning-  Item not discussed due to status of MUT project.  
b) Items from members- no items for discussion 
c) 2020 meeting dates- proposed calendar distributed with agendas.   
  
 



The Mission of Glastonbury Bicycle Advisory Group is to advise Town leadership on policies, programs and 
facilities to continually enhance our Bicycle Friendly Community. 

 
 

4) Adjournment:  8:31 A.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Upcoming meetings:   Thursday, November 14, 2019 

 
 

2020 meeting dates: 

 Thursday, Jan 9 

 Thursday, March 12 

 Thursday, May 14 

 Thursday, July 9 

 Thursday, September 10 

 Thursday, November 12 

 

X Allen Friedrich Bike Walk Glastonbury 

X Jeff Hodder Ton of Glastonbury, Police Department  

X Wendy Mis Town of Glastonbury, Health  

X Ron DeGray  Bike Walk Glastonbury 


